VI.

VII.

VIII.

AGENDA

Port of Kennewick
Regular Commission Business Meeting
Port of Kennewick Commission Chambers
350 Clover Island Drive, Suite 200, Kennewick, Washington

Tuesday, March 10, 2015
2:00 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

PUBLIC COMMENT (Please state your name and address for the public record)

CONSENT AGENDA

A. Approval of Direct Deposit and ePayments Dated March 3, 2015

B. Approval of Warrant Registers Dated March 10, 2015

C. Approval of Commission Meeting Minutes dated February 24, 2015

PRESENTATIONS
A. Port of Kennewick 100" Anniversary Research and Timeline, Ben Floyd (TANA)

REPORTS, COMMENTS AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. Columbia Drive Update (AMBER)

B. Vista Field Update (LARRY)

C. Commissioner Meetings (formal and informal meetings with groups or individuals)
D. Non-Scheduled Items

PUBLIC COMMENT (Please state your name and address for the public record)

EXECUTIVE SESSION, if necessary (Ask public if they are staying, and if not, where they
can be located if the Executive Session ends early.)
A. Potential Litigation, per RCW 42.30.110(2)(i)

ADJOURNMENT

PLEASE SILENCE CELL PHONES



REGULAR COMMISSION MEETING

PORT OF KENNEWICK DRAFT FEBRUARY 24, 2015 MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER
Commission President Don Barnes called the Regular Commission meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. in the
Port of Kennewick Commission Chambers located at 350 Clover Island Drive, Suite 200, Kennewick,

Washington 99336.
The following were present:

Board Members: Don Barnes, President
Skip Novakovich, Vice-President (excused absence)
Thomas Moak, Secretary

Staff Members: Tim Arntzen, Executive Director
Tana Bader-Inglima, Director of Governmental Relations & Marketing
Tammy Fine, Director of Finance/Auditor
Amber Hanchette, Director of Real Estate and Operations
Larry Peterson, Director of Planning and Development
Lisa Schumacher, Special Projects Coordinator
Bridgette Scott, Executive Assistant
Lucinda Luke, Port Counsel

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Chuck Eaton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No comments were made.

CONSENT AGENDA
The consent agenda consisted of the following:
A. Approval of Direct Deposit and E-Payments Dated February 18, 2015
Direct Deposit totaling $41,866.73
B. Approval of Warrant Registers Dated February 24, 2015
Expense Fund Voucher Numbers 36589 through 36619 and 36621 through 36637 for a grand
total of $188,882.67
C. Approval of Warrant Registers Dated February 24, 2015
Expense Fund Voucher Number 36620 for a grand total of $3,602.86
D. Approval of Regular Commission Meeting Minutes dated January 27, 2015
E. Approval to Purchase a 2010 Caterpillar Loader; Resolution 2015-07

MOTION:  Commissioner Moak moved for approval of the Consent Agenda, as presented;
Commissioner Barnes seconded. With no further discussion, All in favor 2:0. Motion carried

unanimously.
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NEW BUSINESS
A. Vacant Lot on Keene Road, West Richland

Ms. Hanchette stated the Port currently has two vacant, one acre parcels on Keene Road, located
behind Black Herron Distillery. The current 2015-2016 Work Plan states once the Raceway
property is successfully within the Urban Growth Area (UGA), to market and sell one of the
vacant parcels. At this time, the Port has seen some interest from different businesses willing to
purchase the vacant lots. Ms. Hanchette reported that the two lots are located within the West
Richland Wine Effluent Boundary and have road access and are stubbed for utilities. Ms.
Hanchette inquired of the Commission if there is a specific businesses type they would like to see
in the vacant parcels.

Mr. Arntzen stated a light industrial business is interested in the property and asked Mr. Peterson
to confirm if there were stipulations placed on the site.

Mr. Peterson stated there are not any covenants in place, however, the City of West Richland is
investing $2,500,000 on a Wine Effluent Treatment system, specific to the wine industry.

Mr. Amtzen inquired if the Commission would like to discuss property stipulations or would they
like to discuss the property with the City of West Richland. Mr. Amtzen has had an informal
discussion with Mayor Gerry, and the City would like the opportunity to discuss the options. Mr.
Arntzen stated if the Commission’s desire is to meet with the City, he asked if the process could
be expedited, so staff can report back to the interested party. Mr. Arntzen asked how the
Commission would like to proceed.

Mr. Barnes stated the Port has a strong, collaborative relationship with the City of West Richland,
and it would make sense that we visit with the City to see what type of businesses they envision
for the area.

Mr. Moak believes the Port and West Richland Joint Economic Development Committee is better
suited to discuss this topic.

Mr. Amtzen confirmed with the Commission to reconvene the Joint Economic Development
Committee to discuss the issue, as suggested by Mr. Moak. Staff will schedule the EDC meeting.

REPORTS, COMMENTS AND DISCUSSION ITEMS
A. Vista Field
1. Connectivity
Mr. Arntzen stated connectivity typically refers to roads and pathways, however, for Vista
Field, the focus of connection has been the avenue from the entertainment district to the new
town center to the east, as identified by Duany Plater-Zyberk (DPZ). By creating a small
passage way for pedestrians and vehicles to travel through, we would be creating a vibrant
area for the convention center, the coliseum and Vista Field. Connectivity in many
developments is the bedrock on which communities are built and the community will thrive
if you do it properly, however, if it is not done correctly, the development fails because there
is no flow. Mr. Arntzen referenced the Moda Center in Portland; when the facility is hosting
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an event, the area is vibrant and bustling, but is often vacant shortly after the event. The
objective of Vista Field is to create an avenue where both projects thrive and people want to
stay around after the event. After the Charrette process, staff was informed that the City of
Kennewick and the Kennewick Public Facility District (KPFD) had plans to build an
extension on the north side, between the convention center and coliseum, which would create
a barrier for pedestrians. Mr. Amtzen and City staff have met several times and are looking
for an opportunity where both projects can be successful. Mr. Amtzen believes with a little
creativity and leadership, we should be able to solve this issue where everyone will benefit.

Mr. Arntzen stated Michael Mehaffy of DPZ and Rustin Hall of A.L.S.C., the KPFD
architect, have met several times and are looking at various alternatives for the area. Port
staff had arranged for Mr. Hall, City staff and KPFD staff to see several successful models of
connectivity during the Florida trip, however, Port staff was notified late last week that the
City and KFPD would not be going on the trip. The City and KPFD decided to convene in
Kennewick, to address the issue and try and come up with additional concepts. Mr. Amtzen
stated the issue of connectivity is a foundational issue, if we don’t get it right, we cannot
accomplish what the community wants.

Mr. Peterson reported during the November Charrette, the community expressed their desire
for a walkable community, which allows people to attend an event at the entertainment
district and instead of leaving, walk to restaurants or other venues located in the new town
center. The Port continues to address this issue, because it is important to the citizens and the
region. DPZ has stated several times the key to the redevelopment of Vista Field is
connectivity and collaboration, and without it, our development will not be as successful.
Mr. Peterson stated, at this time, staff has only viewed the KPFD Convention Center
expansion renderings, which creates a wall between the convention center and the new town
center. Mr. Peterson stated every unique development is connected to other venues, which
helps create a vibrant area, which is what our constituents want to see.

Mr. Arntzen offered several examples of opportunities to create the connectivity, either by
sky-bridge or underground tunnels. In Seattle alone, there are five different sky-bridges or
tunnels utilized near the Convention Center and Pike Street Market. Mr. Amtzen indicated
the KPFD would like to stay at ground level, and does not wish to utilize sky-bridges, and
believes tunnels would be too costly. Staff will continue looking for a common solution that
will create an area of vibrancy for the community.

Mr. Barnes stated the Vista Field redevelopment is the most important community project,
and the Port has hired a leading firm in the New Urbanism movement. He believes it is
critical and essential, and the Port’s best interest, to continue listening to DPZ and the
community. Mr. Barnes explained the two projects would complement each other and will
be mutually beneficial, if developed properly. It is imperative that the Port collaborates with
our partners to create the connectivity within the development. Mr. Bames would like to
continue working on this issue with the City and KPFD and find a solution that works for
everyone.
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Mr. Arntzen stated staff has been making every effort to find a solution and will continue to
vet other alternatives to move the process forward.

Mr. Barnes suggested staff can share information from the Florida trip with the City and
KPFD and continue the dialogue.

Mr. Moak is concerned about connectivity for the areas surrounding Vista Field, including
the alley and the future North Wind Boulevard. Mr. Moak stated if the convention center
wants to expand, the conversation should begin with why the expansion benefits the public,
especially if they are asking the tax payers to fund the expansion. Mr. Moak stated, the Port
cannot succeed in redeveloping Vista Field without our jurisdictional partners and believes
the policy makers of the surrounding public entities need to come together and discuss how
everyone succeeds, including the community.

Mr. Arntzen stated the chair has the option to entertain public comment at any time, and the
public may want to weigh in on the discussion.

Mr. Barnes appreciates Mr. Moak’s comments, and agrees that we need to reach out more to
our jurisdictional partners and continue the dialogue. Mr. Arntzen has worked very hard,
staff to staff, communicating the issues and challenges DPZ has raised.

Mr. Amntzen reported that Mayor Young recently gave a presentation to the Richland Rotary
Club, where he was asked to comment on the two master plans, which do not align. Mayor
Young indicated the KPFD should not be addressing the master planning issues, but the City
and the Council should addressing the issue. The Mayor conveyed the critical importance of
finding common ground with the KPFD’s master plan and the Vista Field Master Plan, which
was very encouraging. Mr. Amtzen was taken aback when the City cancelled the joint trip
with the Port to Florida.

Mr. Arntzen stated when the Port started working on the renderings for the Yacht Club on
Clover Island, the City only allowed a thirty-five foot building; however, persistence and
determination paid off, and we were able to build up to ninety feet. The process to get
something that benefits the community can sometimes seem insurmountable, and the public
has already conveyed several times to get it right with Vista Field. Mr. Arntzen stated Vista
Field will be amazing and other communities will want to emulate it, so we need to keep
moving forward to create the vision.

Mr. Bamnes stated the Commission has stated the intention with Vista Field is to get it right,
not right now.

Mr. Moak stated the Commission has been united regarding Vista Field, and they aren’t
going to cut corners or tolerate ordinary, but strive to create a unique town center.

Mr. Barnes added, the Port does not want to sell the property to a developer and be done, the
Port wants create a development that will benefit our community for years to come.
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Mr. Moak stated this is not only a Kennewick project, but a regional attraction. Vista Field is
a special location that will benefit the entire community.

Mr. Barnes invited public comment.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Kirk Williamson, 527 North Reed, Kennewick. Mr. Williamson is a citizen of Kennewick and pays
taxes to each entity that has property around Vista Field. Mr. Williamson stated approximately 85% of
the area surrounding Vista Field is owned by a public entity, which means, the citizens of Kennewick
own the land that is critical to the redevelopment of the area. Mr. Williamson encouraged the Port to
stay the course and create a successful development by doing it right, not right now.

Chuck Eaton, 2309 Davison Avenue, Richland. Mr. Eaton would like to affirm that the community and
the arts community, is very engaged in developing a functional plan that will benefit everyone. Mr.
Eaton would like to see all the major players and stakeholders come together to create a solution where
everyone prospers. Mr. Eaton applauds the efforts of Port, in seeking solutions that bring people
together.

Ed Frost, 609 West Albany Avenue, Kennewick. Mr. Frost addressed the location of a Performing Arts
Center Location and stated in the February 10, 2015 meeting, the Commission indicated it would be
prudent if the arts advocates spoke with the City of Kennewick. Mr. Frost believes the anchor for Vista
Field should be a Performing Arts Center, which will help the development thrive. He further stated, the
City and the KPFD already have three large anchors and do not need another one. Mr. Frost believes if
the Port gets the Performing Arts Center in the right location, there won’t be an issue with connectivity,
because there will be major anchors at each end of the development.

Boyce Burdick, 414 Snyder Street, Richland. Mr. Burdick, President of Mid-Columbia Symphony and
symphony representative on the Arts Center Task Force, echoes Mr. Frost’s comments about the
importance of having the Performing Arts Center as the anchor for Vista Field. As a private citizen, he
indicated we would welcome the opportunity to purchase property at Vista Field.

No further comments.

Mr. Moak reiterated his desire for the policy makers to come together and discuss the issues
and move forward. Mr. Moak inquired if another public meeting will be held once the Draft
Charrette Report comment period is over.

Mr. Arntzen stated the Port has been very open during the entire process and stated the Vista
Vision Task Force (V. V. T. F.) will be breaking up into subgroups to talk about the issues,
including connectivity. Mr. Arntzen believes it is important to get additional public
comment, based on the information we have received, and stated connectivity is so crucial,
the Commission should consider a joint meeting with the City of Kennewick.

Mr. Moak agrees with Mr. Arntzen and would like hear the City’s perspective on the issue.
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The Commission is in consensus to hold a joint meeting with the City Council to discuss the
integration of the Vista Field and KPFD master plans and the connectivity with of the
convention center to Vista Field.

Mr. Amtzen stated, the information we garnered from the public during the Charrette
process, if implemented, will help the City and KPFD projects flourish. Mr. Amtzen sees it
as a win for every entity.

Vista Vision Meeting Updates

Mr. Peterson stated the V. V. T. F. reconvened on February 9, 2015, where Mr. Mehaffy
presented the Draft Charrette Report. Mr. Peterson stated at the March 16, 2015, the
V. V. T. F. will break into smaller sub-groups to discuss specific topics, as outlined in

Resolution 2015-04.

B. Commissioner Meetings (formal and informal meetings with groups or individuals)
Commissioners reported on their respective committee meetings.

C. Non-Scheduled Item

L.

Mr. Moak took the opportunity to address his perspective on the Performing Arts Center. The
idea of a Performing Arts Center is now 75 days old, and he believes Mr. Frost is correct,
Vista Field needs an anchor, which could possibly be a Performing Arts Center or something
else fantastic. Mr. Moak expressed his desire for the Port to go on record, stating the Port
would like to work with the Arts Center Task Force, however, if the Arts Center Task Force
receives another offer, then we would support them in their endeavor. Mr. Moak stated he is
not certain the KPFD has a proper venue for a Performing Arts Center and believes the Port
Commission should take a formal stance and authorize staff to work with the Arts Center Task
Force and the KPFD, to come up with a venue for the Performing Arts Center.

Mr. Arntzen indicated the KPFD will present a ballot measure in 2016, which include the
expansion of the convention center with a performing arts space. Mr. Arntzen believes the arts
community will work with the KPFD if the ballot passes.

Mr. Moak stated if the arts community desires to work with the KPFD, he would be fine with
that prospect, however, he has not heard them express that desire.

Mr. Arntzen has asked for a legal opinion, from Foster Pepper, to determine what the Port can
legally do regarding a Performing Arts Center and under what circumstances.

Mr. Moak would like staff to advance dialogue with the Arts Center Task Force regarding a
Performing Arts Center.

Mr. Barnes stated the Port has available assets which could be contributed towards a stage one
Performing Arts Center, such as building materials and land, but he is interested in hearing the
legal opinion from Foster Pepper. Mr. Barmes explained the redevelopment will go through
many steps and processes, and believes it is more important to get the master plan roughed out,
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which could allow for potential Performing Arts Center locations. Mr. Barnes stated he is
supportive of staff working in parallel, by engaging in dialogue with the Arts Center Task
Force while we resolve the connectivity issue and finalize the master plan.

Mr. Moak indicated the former FBO site would be the best site for a community space. If
there was a particular site the Arts Center Task Force preferred, we could discuss it with DPZ.

Mr. Barnes believes DPZ will create a master plan that has a location for a Performing Arts
Center, which will service both the arts community and the region. Mr. Barnes stated it would
be prudent to discuss at a joint meeting with the City of Kennewick.

Mr. Arntzen stated when Mr. Peterson and DPZ get together, it is exciting to watch; and staff
is not doing anything that would preclude finding a great location for a Performing Arts
Center. Mr. Arntzen appreciates the Commission’s comments and inquired if the Commission
would like staff to work with the Arts Center Task Force.

Mr. Peterson stated the Performing Arts Center concept which was proposed at the Charrette
was an idea, and now, we need to communicate with the Arts Center Task Force to gamer their
input and define the details of the space and location size. The area is generic enough to
utilize the road layout, however, we need to go through the process of defining the details with
the identified users, to ensure the site location would work.

Mr. Moak would like to approve staff to communicate with the Arts Center Task Force about
their options, not preclude them from speaking to other entities.

Mr. Peterson explained, the arts community may like the idea of utilizing both the convention
center and a performing arts center.

Mr. Moak would like the Commission to allow staff to enter into a dialogue with the Arts
Center Task Force.

Mr. Barnes supports staff creating dialogue with the Arts Center Task Force. The idea was
brought about by the Charrette and DPZ understanding the desires of the community, and the
Commission should explore this opportunity. Mr. Barnes believes the Port can partner with
the KPFD and the private sector, to make this happen.

Mr. Arntzen stated this is a new issue that is not included in the 2015-2016 Work Plan and
Budget, and as managers, we need to be judicious in whatever the Port offers. Mr. Arntzen
stated a commitment for land may be enough, and indicated his desire for private capital to be
raised on behalf of a Performing Arts Center. Mr. Arntzen is optimistic and would love for a
Performing Arts Center to be the catalyst for Vista Field.

Mr. Moak explained the arts community can’t raise money unless they have a location or a
commitment.
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Mr. Amtzen agrees with Mr. Moak and thanked the Commission for clarification concerning
the Arts Center Task Force and a Performing Arts Center.

Mr. Moak wants to authorize Mr. Arntzen and staff to be open and transparent.

Mr. Barnes is very supportive of anything the Port can do, within its authority, to advance the
cause. His only concern is Vista Field is an ambitious project, and will require all of the Port’s
resources, to execute well, and stated the Port has limited staff resources.

Mr. Moak stated the Port should look at their assets and help create the framework for a
Performing Arts Center, but it is up to the Arts Center Task Force to construct and operate the
Performing Arts Center.

Mr. Barnes stated it is the Commission consensus that staff begin communicating with the Arts
Center Task Force in an open and transparent nature.

2. Ms. Scott reported a tentative date has been selected for a joint meeting with the
Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation. At this time, it has not been
confirmed, however, once it is finalized, notices will be sent out and it will be advertised in
the Tri-City Herald and on the website.

3. Ms. Bader-Inglima stated she attended the Washington Association of Wine Grape Growers
(WAWGG) Convention and the Port received a tremendous amount of interest in our
projects on Columbia Drive, the Racetrack, and Vista Field. We were able to speak to a
variety of businesses, including wineries and wine developers.

Ms. Badger-Inglima added, it was recently reported by Building Vancouver, that the work the
Agquilini Investment Group has been doing on Red Mountain and Horse Heaven Hills will
have wide range of impacts for the area. The article stated Red Mountain is completing a
number of significant projects and hopes the Aquilini’s will be able to help foster tourism
and bring other amenities to the area. Ms. Bader Inglima stated the photo on the article was a
rendering by DPZ of Vista Field, who also had had a hand in the early stages of planning for
Vancouver’s East Fraserlands development.

4. Mr. Arntzen stated he met with Barry Olivier, president of Aquilini Brands in October, to
primarily discuss the property in West Richland. Mr. Arntzen explained that the Wine
Village in Vista Field was mentioned and Mr. Olivier invited Mr. Arntzen to meet with the
Aquilini Development Group to discuss the redevelopment.

Mr. Arntzen presented a memo to the Commission, from Mr. Mehaffy, which summarizes
the connectivity options for Vista Field.

5. Mr. Arntzen stated he received a letter from Mayor Gerry, asking if the Port could write a

letter of support for the transportation package that is currently in front of the legislature.
Mr. Arntzen presented a letter which was used by the Chamber and inquired if the
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Commission has interest in writing a similar letter.

Mr. Moak supports sending a letter, but would like to discuss the issue at a later date, if it is
the intention of the Port to ask the legislature to raise taxes.

Mr. Barnes would like to revisit this issue once we have completed the non-schedule items.

6. Mr. Amtzen stated staff has been working on the West Richland entitlements and would like
assistance from City staff on the annexation petition paperwork. Mr. Arntzen indicated
Mayor Gerry would like for the Port to complete the paperwork.

Mr. Peterson received an email from Ms. Stickney, West Richland City Planner, on
February 4, 2015, requesting a copy of the short plat and a letter from the Port Commission,
requesting permission to proceed with the annexation for the City. Staff brought forth the
letter to the Commission at the February 10, 2015 meeting.

Mr. Amtzen will continue to communicate with the Mayor.

Mr. Moak inquired if there is a time line for the annexation, other than what has been
identified in the 2015-2016 Work Plan. Furthermore, he asked if it would be advantageous
to complete additional items prior to 2016.

Mr. Peterson stated it is helpful to the City to get into the city limits boundary, so they can
start designing the infrastructure. Mr. Peterson further stated, there is also a benefit to get the
zoning established on the property, so we are able to proceed further with the zoning
entitlements.

7. Ms. Fine stated that Clifton Larson Allen is completing the final review of the Port’s
financial statement. Ms. Fine reported that she and Ms. Luke are working on standardizing
specific contract language, such as, standard lease language and purchase and sale
agreement. We are striving to have standardized contract language for all our contracts and
purchases.

8. Mr. Moak reported on March 6, 2015, the Port will celebrate the centennial of the vote which
created the Port of Kennewick District.

Ms. Bader Inglima stated the Port of Kennewick Commission held their first meeting on
April 12, 1915. To honor and commemorate the Port’s centennial anniversary, we will hold
a Special Commission Meeting at the Visit Tri-Cities! Bechtel Board Room on April 14,
2015, from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. We will be sending out invitations, advertising in the T¥i-
City Herald and providing information on our website regarding the Special Commission
Meeting. Ms. Bader Inglima further stated we will be working all year long to commemorate
the Port’s history and showcase key milestones in the community:.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS

Boyce Burdick, 414 Snyder Street, Richland. Mr. Burdick stated it is important to recognize that the
business of the Three Rivers Convention Center is to hold conventions. When there aren’t any
conventions being held, there may be space that could be used as a Performing Arts Center. The
important fact regarding the stage one and stage two Performing Arts Center, is that they are a dedicated
Performing Arts Center, which will always be available to the arts community.

No further comments were made.

COMMISSIONER COMMENTS

Mr. Barnes stated there are several projects listed in the transportation package, some of which are in the
Port of Kennewick jurisdiction:

Red Mountain [-82Interchange;

Lewis Street Bridge, Pasco;

Duportail Bridge, Richland to West Richland;

U.S. Highway 395, Ridgeline intersection, Kennewick;

Completion of the U.S. Highway Corridor between Tri-Cities and Walla Walla.

¢ ® o o o

Ms. Bader Inglima stated the current list of items were on the 2014 list, and Mr. Novakovich spoke at
the 2014 Committee Hearings meeting in support of the projects.

Mr. Moak would like to discuss the transportation package at the March 10, 2015 Commission Meeting,
in an effort to give the public an opportunity to speak on the proposed projects.

Mr. Barnes asked staff to add the West Richland request to the March 10, 2015 agenda.

No further comments were made.

ADJOURNMENT
With no further business to bring before the Board; the meeting was adjourned at 4:09 p.m.
APPROVED: PORT of KENNEWICK

BOARD of COMMISSIONERS

Don Barnes, President

Skip Novakovich, Vice President

Thomas Moak, Secretary
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March 10, 2015

The Honorable Mark Schoesler The Honorable Sharon Brown The Honorable Mike Hewitt

Senate Majority Leader State Senator State Senator

P.O. Box 40409 P.O. Box 40408 P.O. Box 40416
Olympia, WA 98504 Olympia, WA 98504 Olympia, WA 98504
Dear Senators:

We are writing to express our strong support of the transportation funding package now being
considered by the Washington State Senate and urge your support for the package as well. We
applaud Senator King for his leadership on this important issue and feel the bipartisan package will
bring much-needed reforms to our state’s transportation system and provide critical investments in
transportation for the next 16 years.

These investments are desperately needed for the Tri-Cities and our entire state to have a strong
climate for economic growth. The Red Mountain 1-82 Interchange project is of the highest priority
for our organization, but the package funds five key projects that are vital to the Tri-Cities
economy:

e Red Mountain 1-82 Interchange
Lewis Street Bridge in Pasco
Duportail Bridge in Richland
U.S. Hwy. 395/Ridgeline Intersection in Kennewick
Completion of the U.S. Hwy. 12 Corridor between Tri-Cities and Walla Walla

These projects represent a $285 million investment in the Tri-Cities — an investment that will
generate even greater revenues for our state through new development and growth as businesses
thrive. We much invest in transportation now to prevent further deterioration of our road network in
the next decade. A safe and strong transportation system is crucial to the Tri-Cities business
community as we continue to be the fastest-growing region in the Pacific Northwest.

Thank you for all of your service to our community and our state. Please stand up for Tri-Cities
businesses and Washington's economy by voting “yes” on all bills in this transportation package.

Sincerely,

Don Barnes Skip Novakovich Thomas Moak
President Vice-President Secretary



TR -CITYSW2REGIONAL

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

ACTION ALERT

e  Call or email our state senators — contact info is included
o Provide your name, your business and mention you are a member of the Regional Chamber

e Urge a “yes” vote on the bipartisan transportation funding package
o This is a bipartisan package that balances much-needed reforms and new revenues
®  Every dollar invested will generate a larger return on investment through private
development and new tax revenue generated
o Provides infrastructure investments our state desperately needs for the next 16 years
o The package funds projects across the state, not just the Puget Sound Region
= |tincludes all 5 projects included in the Regional Chamber’s policy priorities.

e Lewis Street Overpass in Pasco
e Red Mountain [-82 Interchange near West Richland
e  Duportail Bridge in Richland
e U.S. Hwy. 395/Ridgeline Intersection in Kennewick
e  Completion of the U.S. Hwy. 12 Corridor between Tri-Cities and Walla Walla
®  These projects are important to future growth, economic development and benefit all
cities in our region

e The Tri-Cities Metro Area is the fastest-growing region in the Pacific Northwest, maintaining a quality
transportation network and infrastructure is vital to continued economic growth

e  From 2004-2012, Benton and Franklin Counties ranked in the bottom 5 in the entire state for how much
transportation funding citizens received compared to each dollar they contributed
o  Franklin County was LAST in the state, receiving only 59 cents for every $1.00 contributed

o Benton County was fifth-worst in the state, receiving only 68 cents for every $1.00 contributed
o This package funds the projects we need most in our community

®  Share your stories about roads and transportation in the Tri-Cities, either personal or pertaining to your
business

When you call or email:

e  Please note the name of the staffer you spoke with in each office
o If sending an email, please copy the legislative aide for that senator. Legislative Aide emails are
included for each senator from our region

e Please send Austin Neilson a message when you make a contact. This helps the Regional Chamber
document our grassroots progress.
o Email Austin at austin.neilson@tricityregionalchamber.com

e Feel free to call all three of our Tri-Cities senators regardless of which district you live in. We are one
region and this package impacts all Tri-Citians.



